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The Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) is interested in maintaining close 
communications with industry.  This newsletter highlights subjects that we believe will  
be of interest to you. 
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Certified Payrolls 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Effective September 1, 2020, prime contractors and each 
subcontractor are required to file certified payrolls with the 
Illinois Department of Labor (IDOL) for projects covered by the 
State Prevailing Wage Act (820 ILCS 130) through the Illinois 
Prevailing Wage Portal.  The portal can be found on the IDOL 
website at https://www2.illinois.gov/idol/Laws-
Rules/CONMED/Pages/Prevailing-Wage-Portal.aspx.  Payrolls 
shall be submitted in the format prescribed by the IDOL. 
 
Certified payrolls for projects covered by the State Prevailing 
Wage will no longer be accepted by IDOT.  Paragraph 3 of 
Section IV (Compliance with the Prevailing Wage Act) of 
Recurring Special Provision #5 (Required Provisions – State 
Contracts) will not apply. 
 
Certified payrolls for projects covered by the Federal Prevailing 
Wage, i.e. Davis-Bacon Act, shall continue to be submitted to 
IDOT per current procedures.  The IDOT makes the 
determination which prevailing wage (State or Federal) applies 
and includes the appropriate provisions in the bid proposal 
(and contract).   

 
 

 

 
STAY INFORMED! 
 

 

Keep in touch with your representative on the IDOT/Industry Policy 
Committee and the IDOT/Industry Joint Co-op Committee. 

 

 


